
 
 

Five months into the year already and our lives have been 
impacted by Covid-19.  

As we adjust through increased hygiene practices, 
isolation rules and checking in on our loved ones, we hope 
that you are continuing to keep safe and healthy. 

It is important that we continue to adhere to the rules of 
alert level 3 so that the country is able to continue to make 
progress on the efforts we have already made. 

 

We have started to see further progress on the Mungavin 
Redevelopment Project and the changes to the 
surrounding area.   

Prior to lockdown, the new footpaths and stairs by court 
6 were completed.  

The team from Sierra Civil Construction returned to 
Mungavin Park this week.  They are currently completing 
the seating structure by court 1 and creating the new 
pathway from court 2 (to the pavilion). 

Kapi Mana Netball held their Annual General Meeting on 
Wednesday 18 March 2020.  We are pleased to advise 
that at this meeting Aroha Marsh (Rockz) was appointed 
the new President of Kapi Mana Netball.  Aroha comes 
with plenty of netball experience as current President of 
the Rockz Netball Club, Netball Convenor for Porirua 
College and Head Selector for Netball Central Zone.  In 
addition, she is also the Chair of the Board of Trustees at 
Porirua College and Porirua East School. 

Also appointed were Gavin Picknell (Waves Netball Club) 
and Frances Solia (Independent). 

Gavin is currently the Secretary for Waves Netball Club 
and was Assistant Coach for the Kapi Mana Under 17 team 
in 2019.  His passion will be to ensure our community 
game continues to grow. 

Frances Solia has played netball at all levels, including the 
Central Pulse and Waikato-Bay of Plenty Magic in the ANZ 
Championship.   

 

 

 

She also runs her own Netball Academy programme, 
coaches the Samoa national netball team and is currently 
the Sports Co-ordinator at Queen Margaret College in 
Wellington. 

There was significant discussion around the 2018 and 
2019 Financial Statements and the funding received from 
charity funding agencies.  Further information will be 
provided via Club and School contacts once audited 
accounts have been received. 

During this meeting we were pleased to award Noeline 
Fisher with Life Membership of Kapi Mana Netball.  In 
current times, she is the voice of our Saturday mornings. 
Appointed as a Board member in 1982, Noeline was also 
an active umpire during that time.  She has been involved 
Norths Netball Club (and the former Titahi Bay Netball 
Club) assisting them in a range of roles, from umpire, 
manager, gear steward and currently, Patron. 

This award is well deserved!  Congratulations Noeline! 

 

Pictured is Life Member Val Aldridge presenting Noeline Fisher 
with her Life Membership badge; and with Ngahiwi Meroiti, 
Norths Netball Club. 

A Season Recovery Plan has been developed with the 
Board and looks at the status of our regular season in line 
with the Government’s announcements on the Alert 
levels as well as advice from Netball New Zealand.  

The Centre has been involved in meetings led by Netball 
New Zealand, involving other netball centres similar in 
size to Kapi Mana.  The information that has been shared 
in this forum has been helpful in assisting the Centre to 
further our planning for 2020.  In addition to this, Centre 
Managers around the Wellington region are meeting on a 
fortnightly basis as we consider the implications of COVID-
19 on our sport. 

Two key documents have been developed by Sport New 
Zealand (SNZ) and Netball New Zealand (NNZ) 
respectively, which will give you an understanding of what 
you can do within each alert level.  These are included in 
this newsletter and will be posted on our website. 

 

 



 
 

To summarise some of the points raised in these 
guidelines, you can: 

• Under level 3, you can continue to exercise within your 
bubble.  You are encouraged to stay home when not at 
work, travelling to shop for essential items or 
exercising; 

• Return to non-contact team training under alert level 
2, adhering to social distancing rules.  There will be a 
requirement for contact tracing and hygiene protocols 
to be put in place by the Clubs, Schools and the Centre. 

• Community netball will return to play under alert level 
1, however there will be a requirement for some public 
health measures to be put in place and these will be 
confirmed by the Ministry of Health in due course. 

We are continuing to receive information from SNZ and 
NNZ and we will continue to share this with you. 

If you have any further questions or require more clarity 
about the guidelines particularly as they relate to netball, 
it is important that you get in touch. 

With regard to the 2020 season, the Board have indicated 
that: 

• Once the Government has confirmed the date for  
moving to alert level 1, the Board will confirm what 
scenario within the Plan will be implemented; 

• From the start of alert level 1, the Centre will allow a 
3-4 week window to allow clubs and schools to 
continue to prepare for any competition that the 
Centre puts in place; 

• Clubs and players (if still interested in playing netball 
this year) must continue to register for the 2020 
season to allow the Centre to continue to put a 
competition format in place.  Without your 
registrations, we are unable to determine what our 
competition will look like. 

Online meetings will be set up with relevant grades which 
will enable club contacts or representatives to ask any 
questions about the scenarios that have been developed 
and provide feedback on those.  We will be in contact on 
Monday 4 May with more details. 

 

As you will see that non-contact team training will require 
some creative thinking in terms of the drills that you can 
undertake.  For more ideas, Netball Central Zone have set 
up a facebook page specifically for coaches.   

This page is an open forum and enables coaches to 
network and share ideas, not only as we move into a new 
style of training delivery (with social distancing) but also 
to continue your own personal development.  

 

Click on the link below to join this group. 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2455912328072116 

The Board at its meeting in early April confirmed that the 
2020 representative programme will be cancelled due to 
Covid-19.  Discussions with other Centres, Netball New 
Zealand’s announcements regarding the Under 18 and 
Open tournaments, and information received regarding 
Class 4 funding (from charity funding agencies like New 
Zealand Community Trust and Pelorus Trust) were all 
considered in the Board’s decision. 

One of the key themes that came back from the feedback 
received at the end of the 2019 season, was umpiring.  
This ranged from game management, teams not turning 
up for duty and lack of development opportunities. 

We are pleased to announce that Ngahiwi Meroiti has 
accepted the role of Umpire Convenor for Kapi Mana 
Netball. Over coming weeks, we will be working 
collectively with Netball Central’s Umpire Development 
Manager, Ann Hay to better support this area. 

 

Below are some helpful resources as you begin to prepare 
for netball beyond Covid-19. 

www.netballsmart.co.nz 

https://netfitnetball.com.au/netfit-clinic-nz/ 

and remember to tune into Irene van Dyk’s Future Ferns activity 
sessions on Netball Central Zone’s facebook page – these are 
great skills that you can continue to work on with your young 
ones at home!  

https://www.facebook.com/Netball-Central-Zone-
135043246706787/ 

 

 
 
 
 

centremanager@kapimananetbal l .org.nz  

04 237 6252 / 027 602 8059

facebook.com/kapimananetball centre 

@kapimananetbal l  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2455912328072116
http://www.netballsmart.co.nz/
https://netfitnetball.com.au/netfit-clinic-nz/
https://www.facebook.com/Netball-Central-Zone-135043246706787/
https://www.facebook.com/Netball-Central-Zone-135043246706787/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 


